
 United Nations  S/2019/95 

  

Security Council  
Distr.: General 

31 January 2019 

Original: English 

 

19-01542 (E)    010219     

*1901542*  
 

 Letter dated 28 January 2019 from the Secretary-General 

addressed to the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I wish to inform you of my intention to appoint Lieutenant General Michael 

Anker Lollesgaard (Denmark) as the new Chair of the Redeployment Coordination 

Committee (RCC) and Head of the United Nations Mission to Support the Hudaydah 

Agreement (UNMHA), at the level of Assistant Secretary-General, pursuant to 

Security Council resolution 2452 (2019).  

 Lieutenant General Lollesgaard succeeds Major General (retired) Patrick 

Cammaert, who led the advance team and has been serving as the Chair of RCC and 

Head of UNMHA, pursuant to Security Council resolutions 2451 (2018) and 2452 

(2019). I should like to take this opportunity to express my deep appreciation to 

General Cammaert for his tireless efforts in laying the groundwork for UNMHA.  

 I should be grateful if you would bring this matter to the attention of the 

members of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) António Guterres 
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